






cation of new drill holes. The Linda Zone 
contains three sub-parallel gold-bearing 
quartz veins. The lower Linda vein was 
exposed in one backhoe trench where six 
separate chip samples across the vein 
structure along a 15.1 metre length aver- 
aged 42.17 g/t gold across an average 
thickness of 1.86 metres. Diamond drilling 
in this area intersected the vein in three 
holes. 

Underground drilling from the Debbie 
Tunnel tested the Mineral Creek Fault. 
Trenching in the 900 Zone area identified a 
parallel structure to the main 900 trend. 
Diamond drilling in the new area inter- 
sected low grade gold, the best of which 
(DN 203) returned assays of 0.110 g/gold 
over a length of two metres at regular 
intervals north of the Mineral Creek Zone. 
Hole DU 199 intersected an area of quartz- 
calcite veins which assayed 26.26 g/t gold 
across a two metre section. 

~ , .  . . . . .  
inds Zone From 

m Id idm 
DM 186 113.8 115.8 2.0 25.27 

155.1 157.4 2.3 92.26 , 
96.8~ .80 . '*! 

,.. f ' 1  
: [DM197 ' 34.7 35.2' .' 0.5' 26.30 j 

/DM198 46.3 47.5 1.2 37.51 ! 

'DM200 38.3 41.1 2.8 visible ; 

Metallurgical sampling of the Mineral 
Creek Zone was completed in late Decem- 
ber and sent to Lakefield Research in 
Ontario for testing. 
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Geological mineral inventory by the 
traditional sectional method has been 

completed, but does not include assays 
from the 1989 program. An arbitrary 
minimum cut-off grade of 1.71 g/t was 
applied with all narrow intersections 
diluted to two metres. The 1990 program 
will be largely directed at diamond drill 
evaluation of the known gold zones. 

Clearwater, Quebec 

Trenching in the L'Eau Claire area of the 
Cleanvaterhoperty established the strike 
and dip of gold-bearing quartz-calcite- 
tourmaline veins intersected in previous 






